



24 March 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

End of Term Arrangements and Events

Attendance

The last day of Spring term is Friday 31 March 2023. Please remember that this is a full day at school, and all students are expected to attend unless they are too unwell. Attendance on the last day before Christmas break was unacceptably low, and it cannot be repeated.

The arrangements for Friday 31 March are all students will register in form and will have normal timetable for periods 1 and 2. After break time, students will be in form bases or attending the rewards act of worship. Students will be dismissed in year groups between 12.20-12.30pm, although sixth form students may be dismissed earlier than this. There will be no lunch time service. The school bus will leave site at 12.45pm

Bake Sale for the Turkey/Syria Earthquake Appeal

Many thanks to parents who have contributed to our Turkey and Syria appeal this term. We have currently raised over £1199. The students wanted to further support this appeal, and have co-ordinated **a bake sale which is taking place on Thursday 30th March**. On this day, a range of cakes can be purchased with cash from the Main Hall at break time, all proceeds will go to our appeal.

Non-Uniform Day for 'Teens Unite'

This year the school council voted to support <u>Teens Unite</u>, a local charity supporting young people fighting cancer. **On Friday 31**st **March, we will be having a non-uniform day** to support the charity.

If students want to wear non-uniform they must bring in £1 for the charity, this will be collected by tutors during morning registration.

If students do not wish to take part they don't have to, but need to wear full school uniform as usual. They can of course wear school uniform and still donate to these worthy causes if they wish.

All students (in uniform or not) must wear their lanyards.

Yours faithfully

Nicholas Simms Head Teacher

WE BELIEVE EVERYONE IS EQUAL: EVERYONE DESERVES THE BEST

Lieutenant Ellis Way, Cheshunt, Hertfordshire EN7 5FB t: 01992 629124 f: 01992 643354 e: admin@st-maryshigh.herts.sch.uk w: www.st-maryshigh.herts.sch.uk Headteacher: Mr Nicholas Simms B.Sc. (Hons), NPQH

'Students feel happy and safe at school' OFSTED 2019
'An exceptionally inclusive and caring community' SIAMS Inspection 2020